Greenbank Residents Association – June 2009

Hannah chaired the meeting in Gareth’s absence.

Event June 28th
Leisure will provide a gazebo, tables, chairs, hole cutter for crazy golf.  Steve Downey will arrange for a strip of grass to be cut on Friday before for the crazy golf course.

Activities will be crazy golf, kite making, face painting plus an art project.  Charles offered to print out posters.  There will be prizes for completing the course, best hole, most difficult hole.

Leisure, the councillors and Labour party all agreed to make a crazy golf hole.

Options for the art project were discussed.  We agreed that children could be asked to draw dog pooping / bird feeding pictures for transferring to boards and display round the fencing.  We can use Breathing Places art project money for this.

We still have money to spend from the bird box fund.  Richard will bring mini boxes to the event for people to paint and take home.

Section 106 money

This has gone through the gateway process and should be released by City Treasurer for work to start at the end of June.  Hannah was concerned that this is too late for Breathing Places report to be completed by the end of July.  Steve agreed to order the work to start on the paths using lottery money and Cash grant by mid-June.  This work should be complete in time for our report to the lottery.

The developer has still not signed over the s. 106 money to be used for the MUGA.

Other improvements

We need to design the archway and panels for the main entrance.  It was agreed that an outline design will be easier to transfer. Because of time Liz and Anna will produce some design options.  Richard will email dimensions.

The wild flower area needs reseeding.  After some discussion on the best time to do this it was agreed to do it in the autumn.
Planting

A site for the flower bed has been agreed just in front of Bournville Grove.  Residents will need to maintain this.  Two days were agreed for digging and planting – 20th June and 4th July from 10.00 am.

Mark suggested a bulb planting day in aid of Marie Curie Cancer Fund – we will discuss at July meeting.

Next meeting Tuesday 7th July at 7.00 pm

